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Prior to our component meetings, the Clergy and Lay participated in a workshop on Sexual Misconduct presented by Rev. Francine Brookins on Tuesday March 14th. After the workshop, everyone in attendance signed a form to show that we had completed the training. All clergy and all laity who work with children were reminded to complete their background checks as soon as possible. There is one link for the clergy to use and then each church has its own link for the laity to use.  We also had a Social Action lunch session on Wednesday March 15th led by Sis. Jackie Dupont-Walker. Bag lunches were provided to everyone and then we listened to representatives of groups affected by the travel bans and the new health care proposals. We were given the phone numbers of our senators and representatives and then we placed calls to their offices to tell them to oppose these measures. 
Our lay meeting began at 2:40 p.m. on March 15th with the Lord’s Prayer and Psalm 23 recited in unison. Sis. Nona Simpkins reported for the Constitution and By-Laws committee. All revisions are due by the start of our convention and they were waiting for the new  Books of Discipline. Everyone was asked to look over the membership section and the standing committees. 
Marilyn Lovelace-Grant gave an update on the Evening of Elegance which was held immediately following our meeting. There were 18 honorees and they were all on site. There will be a reserved table for President Rhoden and the Conference Presidents. All ticket monies should be given to Sis. Judy Bradley (Finc. Sec.). 

Sis. Florette Hampton (Tres.) gave the conference fair share updates. These must be paid in full before the convention in June.

Sis. Judy Bradley distributed the convention registration packets to each conference president. All forms are due by June 1st and the checks should be sent with the forms. The registration cost includes the luncheon (not a dinner this year). Sis. Judy will have the credential forms for the executive board. The last day to reserve a hotel room is June 12th and the airport shuttle fee is included in the room rate. Conference presidents were asked to encourage the clergy from their conference to attend the convention.

Sis. Janice Brown gave the scholarship report. The forms are available on the district website for 2017-2018 and they are due by May 15, 2017. The balance in the scholarship fund is $19,814.72.

Bro. Randy Scott gave a report on the General Board. Our district has three members on the board. Their December meeting was an organizational meeting and was led by Bishop McKenzie who is President of the Board. There is now a printed version of the role of the General Board. Jackie Dupont-Walker was reelected as the Social Action Chair for the next four years. There  were eight recommendations from the Lay Commission, and they all had been included in the 2007 strategic plan that has posted on the A.M.E. website. The Connectional Lay Executive Board will meet in April.
Sis. Jene’l Sconier (YAR) reported on the Lay Christian Arts Festival. This year’s theme is #L.I.V.E. – Love Is Virtually Everything” and the scripture reference is 1 Corinthians 13:13. This will be her last major event as the YAR and she is encouraging all the conferences  to contact those young people in the 18-30 age group to participate and/or attend the convention. We need to start on the local levels and bring our young adults and their ideas to the Lay Organization. This program is not a talent show and should not be promoted as such. This is supposed to be a venue to attract young adults to the Lay Organization after they age out of the YPD.
President Rhoden was asked to get lay members to help in hosting the General Board and Investiture meeting to be held in Los Angeles on June 19-21. They need greeters at the airport and the hotel, host/hostesses for the dinner, and people to work in the hospitality area. We need ten names from each conference and we will be working with the WMS. The hotel rooms will be $174/night. We were also asked for a financial contribution to support this meeting. Sis. Verda Bradley moved to donate $1000 from the 5th District Lay treasury to support the Investiture hospitality committee. The motion passed.
Sis. Barbara Moore (3rd VP) reported on our outreach initiative for this year’s convention. We will be collecting socks of all sizes and will donate them to a cause in the Seattle area. Our goal is 1500 pairs of socks.

Sis. Shawlee Lee (Pres. PNWC) gave a brief update on the convention preparations. Everything is in place and they are anxiously awaiting our arrival. Please reserve your rooms now and please bring as many people as possible.
President Rhoden stressed the importance of the laity being on one accord. If you have issues or questions please feel free to contact him. We will need everyone’s support to get some very important pieces of legislation passed (for instance, the new age of 18-35 for young adults did not apply to the Electoral College). Sis. Frances Settles will be in charge of Biennial uniformity for the district.

Meeting adjourned at 3:45 p.m. with the Lay Benediction. 

The 8th Annual Evening of Elegance began at 4 p.m. This year we honored WIM district presidents and General Board Members from 2008-present. Entertainment was provided by the Gayle Leali Trio and Violinist Maestro Jeffery Hughes. We were given updates on some of the past scholarship recipients and how this program has made a difference in their lives. When the appeal was made for direct donations to the scholarship fund , the Violinist donated his fee back to the fund.  A report of all the direct donations was included with President Rhoden’s report to the Bishop.
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